WAYLAND TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING                               
April 5, 2021 @ 6:30 p.m. 
Meeting Minutes
Call to Order at 6:30 p.m. by Supervisor VanVolkinburg.

Pledge of Allegiance was led by Sue Kamyszek, Treasurer.

Roll Call:  Roger VanVolkinburg, Sue Kamyszek, Ann McInerney, Jim Stein, Matt Miner
Approval of Minutes from March 8, budget and regular board meeting were motioned from Miner and support was provided by Kamyszek.  All yes, motion carried.
Audience: Ron DeVries 951 129th Ave and also a Planning Commission member, wanted his concern for the T&M Partner’s SUP Renewal from March 8, 2021, known.  Concern with transparency as T&M was not present and Supervisor had a meeting with them, and spoke for them.  Also felt, the Board should follow the Planning Commission recommendations to their fullest, and not make changes as occurred.  Additionally, DeVries again discussed the traffic speed on 129th Avenue.  Deputy Baker was in attendance and will take this to the Traffic Dept. of the Sheriff’s office.
County Commissioner Report – Rick Cain said the ORV Ordinance was moving forward and had the support of 19+ townships.  Only 3+ not supporting including Wayland Township.  He will report back regarding opting out.  Stated Allegan County may reverse the resolution they passed not supporting the ordinance.  Will report back on the decision the commissioners make.
Planning Commission Report – Matt Miner – Report from March 10, meeting:  
*Heard second report for SUP from VanNortwick
*Firstt SUP report from Sandy Ridge RV Park and the road/driveway into the park.

*Discussion with Nathan Knight on 5th Street and homes within 1,000 feet.  Planning Commission did not receive all the information from him as requested.  Knight referenced Senate Bill 431.   Tammy Fryling was in the audience and she stated that Senate Bill 431 is dead, and no longer affects Knight’s situation.  Fryling stated she and others had concern regarding the 1,000 foot from homes situation.  
*Ron DeVries is checking on SUP usage within the township.  
*Planner is working on Chapter 22 and officers were nominated.  
* PC Chair is now Bob Fryling, Mark Chruscial is Vice Chair, Matt Miner continues as Secretary.  
*Miner also stated he received an email this afternoon regarding BNR Excavating on 124th Avenue (Messer) questions.  Will report in June.
Sheriff/Deputy Report – March incidents were at 74.  
*Deputy Baker has returned and was welcomed back by the board.  Larger issues included:

*the 5th Street Fire and that Deputy Anderson and another were able to save the pets at this fire while the residents were gone.  Great agency teamwork between many municipalities and departments.  
*An issue with the casino sign being shot at.  Suspects have been identified and should be apprehended soon.  *Felony stalking ended with the help of officers and a canine.
Cemetery Report – Micah Kuhtic reported they had been cleaning up from the winter.  Discussed his work at Hill Cemetery (actual Hill itself) in finding markers, cement corners and laying out the cemetery in preparation for new marker numbers where headstones are currently located.  Discussed the new mower bid.  McInerney will discuss with Starr for when discharge unit is available, etc.  Board and previous budget approval.
WAEMS Report- Sue Kamyszek shared the Annual Report and the meeting that discussed the formula and change of major equipment amount saved.  Wayland Township subsidy for this fiscal period will be $17,757.
Unfinished Business – PCI – Lori Castello sent the invoice and copies of letters sent on 3/31/2021 to McInerney & VanVolkinburg.  Email was shared and discussed.  Letters from 3/31 will be given 30 days for response.  McInerney will email Castello as discussed at meeting.

Farming at 1180 128th Avenue.  Invoice from 3/9/2021 not yet paid.  Will send another 4/9 that also states, no farming allowed until paid in full.

Broadband Internet – Kamyszek shared the Lyndon Township bond article from the MTA magazine. Township Focus.  A zoom meeting will be held on April 21, from 1-2 pm.  Jim Stein feels TrueStream via Great Lakes Energy is the Township’s best alternative at this point, McInerney agreed.  McInerney attended a Broadband Zoom meeting in March, all rural areas are having problems with this issue.

New Business
- American Rescue Plan will be providing $339,759 for Wayland Township.  Discussion on how to spend this money will be needed.  Broadband infrastructure is an approved expenditure, and anything that was put on hold due to Covid 19 problems, along with salary support to essential workers.
Approval and Review of bills –Bills needing to be approved list (see packet) and Balance Sheet – McInerney provided additional bills received that will be paid with the 2021-2022 fiscal year.   Miner made a motion to approve the bills and Stein provided support.  Roll call vote, all yes, motion carried
Resolution R05-2021 – Budget Amendment – Adjust Budget, end of year/quarter and adjustment needed presented by McInerney.  Miner made a motion with support from Kamyszek. All yes, motion carried.
Communication – Charter updated information, 7th Day Adventist Church canvassing letter.  Over $7,500 was raised from the tootsie roll fundraiser by the Knights of Columbus - record amount!
Board Comments: VanVolkinburg discussed the request from the GLAWSA meeting to help with buoy markers on rocks at Gun Lake.  As this is a safety factor our portion would be $200, if all GLAWSA units agree.  Following discussion a motion was made by Miner with support from Kamyszek.  Roll call vote, all yes, motion carried.  
McInerney asked Miner for information on additional IT vendors, discussed, McInerney will contact Addorio for server upgrade, as planned.
Kamyszek asked about the barn and pole barn at 1180 128th Avenue and what should we do with them.  Discussed, will table getting bids until fall. 
Stein discussed that TrueStream is broken up into areas and Wayland is shown summer of 2021 with drop install fall of 2021 and looks like coming soon.  Again apologized for his absence due to work coverage.
Miner stated he would not be at the May meeting.  Also asked about having the packets emailed, discussion occurred.

VanVolkinburg motioned for adjournment at 8:30 p.m.with support from Kamyszek. 
Ann McInerney
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